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 CM Ref: 24/32763 

Mr Gerard Hayes 
Secretary 
Health Services Union NSW   
 
by e-mail: info@hsu.asn.au  

Notification of Relocation of Fleet Car Park at Nepean Hospital Campus  
 
 
Dear Mr Hayes 
 
I write further to previous discussions in the Nepean Redevelopment Stage 1 Union Specific 
Consultative Committee (USCC) relating to the temporary relocation of the Nepean Hospital Fleet Car 
Park. 
 
As may be recalled, the District relocated the Nepean Hospital Fleet Car Park to the P2 Car Park whilst 
the new CAHMs and TAMs buildings were constructed to facilitate access to Fleet Management staff 
who were relocated to the Nepean Hospital C Block. 
 
This requirement is now concluded, and I am pleased to confirm that from 5 August 2024, the District 
has determined to relocate the Fleet Car Park from P2 to P3. This will provide a number of benefits, 
including increasing publicly accessible car parking spaces in P2. 
 
Whilst staff continue to have access to spaces in the P1 and P5 multi-storey car parks, the District will 
ensure that car parking spaces remain available in P3 for afternoon and night shift staff.  
 
If you have any questions or wish to discuss this matter further, please contact David Holmes, Manager 
Industrial / Employee Relations via David.Holmes@health.nsw.gov.au.  
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 

 
Adam Quested 
Interim Director People and Culture 
Nepean Blue Mountains Local Health District 
 
Date: 11 July 2024 

mailto:info@hsu.asn.au
mailto:David.Holmes@health.nsw.gov.au

